

44 **Marketing**

45 The committee reviewed a quote from Hampstead Print and Copy to replace the banners
46 that were now too damaged to re-use. The quote was for \$280. Patty suggested looking
47 at cheapbanners.com first to compare prices.

48
49 Bob Brouder received a verbal quote of \$725.00 for an LED message board, delivered
50 and set up to put at the end of Pheasant Run Drive to announce the location of the event.
51 Artie told Bob he would try and see if he can get a board at a better price.

52
53 The committee expressed interest in trying again to get flyers for the event to the school
54 to be put into the folders to go home with the students. Anthony will work with the
55 school and Paula will talk to Deb Brown about how she gets this done. Deb sends flyers
56 home frequently.

57
58 The members talked about getting the word out to radio stations including WMUR,
59 WZID, WHAV, and the Hippo magazine.

60

61 **Site**

62
63 The committee reviewed a quote for 32 X 16 staging from Westville Grand Rental at a
64 cost of \$909.30. The committee felt that was expensive but noted it would be safer and
65 may be better for the bands. No decision was made.

66
67 The committee members talked about the fact that parking may be restricted this year due
68 to the new construction going on at the beginning of Pheasant Run. The property owner
69 should be contacted again to see if we can have permission to park on his property.
70 Again a shuttle bus was suggested to move people from the Police Station to the event. A
71 company that might donate a bus and driver could get some significant advertising that
72 day, so that could be an option to investigate.

73

74 The LIONS Club would like to have the dog show again at the Police Station so Pat
75 Kimball will contact the Police Chief to make those arrangements.

76

77 Regarding the bed races for this year, Erica reached out to the Scouts but nothing has
78 been determined to date. A suggestion was made that maybe they can do a demonstration
79 or just race amongst themselves. They could build a couple of beds and have the public
80 sign up that day and race. Maybe the scouts can get credit towards a badge for the work
81 they would need to do to put together a bed.

82

83 Porta-johns should be ordered soon. There was a discussion about whether there would
84 be one at the school or could the one from the beach be moved up to the school for the
85 day. Permission should be obtained from the school first. There is also a strip of land that
86 belongs to the neighbor that could be used with their permission.

87

88 **Rides**

89

90 Bob said they may have a steam powered train at the event which runs on 40 feet of track
91 and is able to carry passengers. Some considerations are that it may need power and
92 water at the location on the field.

93

94 The insurance binder for VI Party Rentals was discussed and Paula relayed that the
95 Selectmen would not incur the cost this year. Also, the Rec Director stated she would
96 most likely not split the cost either. More discussion may be needed on this item.

97

98 **Parade**

99

100 A parade subcommittee will again meet on a regular basis to prepare this year's parade.
101 They anticipate a minimum budget amount of \$1200 but that will be reviewed again at
102 their meeting.

103

104 Pat said that maybe we could get a farm or other vendor to donate small pumpkins for the
105 children to decorate.

106

107 The Conservation Commission is expected to put a float into the parade this year. Pat
108 suggested contacting all the businesses in town to see if they want to put in a float as
109 well.

110

111 Peter Koester will have his replica submarine in the parade and on site for the event.

112

113 **Vendors**

114

115 Erica has received about 9-10 applications to date and there is still a lot of interest. There
116 are still vendors interested in using the Recreation building and this should be determined
117 soon.

118

119 More food vendors are needed for more variety.

120

121 **Entertainment**

122

123 Stan Jr. 'Super legends' will do a 45 minutes show for \$200.00 which is a reduced price.

124

125 MOTION by Paula to hire Stan Jr. for \$200 for a 45 minute show.

126 SECOND by Erica Olsen

127 Follow up to Stan on what legends he will present and will he walk in the parade.

128 MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY

129

130 Pat Kimball may have a Civil War enactment group that will do demonstrations for the
131 event.

132

Old Home Day Committee

05/09/17

133 Tim has 2 acts that he is still working with to see if they will commit to the event. One
134 act is a one man band and the other is an illusionist.

135

136 Patty is working with Casey Clark for the event as well.

137 The committee will look into PA systems.

138

139 Cow plop bingo will happen again this year.

140 **Citizens of the Year**

141

142 Paula discussed with the members starting the nomination period earlier this year, maybe
143 in an effort to get people to think of a Citizen and Young Citizen of the Year before the
144 school year ends and before people leave on vacation. The members agreed and
145 therefore the nomination period will begin 6/1/17 and go through 8/1/17.

146

147 **Friday Night Events**

148

149 Bob announced that the Historical Society would again host the beer/wine tent. Tim is
150 working with Black Light Band for a price for the event and Paula will add a chowder
151 cook-off along with the chili cook-off.

152

153

154 **Future Meetings**

155

156 The committee wondered about scheduling the next meeting at the Recreation building
157 on Wednesday, June 7, 2017. Also, the committee would like to get on the Recreation
158 Commission's next agenda.

159

160 MOTION by Tim Rand to adjourn the meeting

161 SECOND by Bob Brouder

162 MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY

163

164 The meeting adjourned at 9:10 pm.

165

166 Respectfully submitted,

167

168 Paula Gulla

169 Recording Secretary